	Greetings from Sunny Florida!  
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It is hard to believe that we have been to Kona and back and now preparing for another visit to Miami! The race this year in Kona was for the record books...and I am sure will be played over and over again. For Bob and I, having the 1st and 3rd place female rolling across the finish line for ALS awareness and a cure was amazing! What a statement for ALS...this disease took two triathletes that we know of in September. Diane Proud, whom we spoke of in last months newsletter, and while in Kona we learned about Scott Werts. More on Scott below.

 

Bob and I have been working hard for Jon's foundation since he passed away in May of 2007...we have learned a lot about this disease and the organizations involved. Research is moving forward, faster than ever, but to us it never is fast enough. Knowing ALS at this point does not have the happy ending, we are striving to change that! Human nature is such that more people support the diseases and conditions that have survivors...we still want our first!

 

Kona means a lot to us as it is where Jon put a face on ALS...a race that he always dreamed of doing...just not in the way it happened...but, as we all know life has a strange way of kicking one on the backside. Having Chrissie Wellington win the race of her life and Leanda Cave hers...well, it makes us feel so very proud!

 

Next, we are off to the Miami 70.3, a special event organized by some very special people led by Wilber Anderson. We're looking forward to seeing Leanda Cave defend her title - a double dose of Leanda this month! 
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Thank you all for your support and a special thank you to James Garris, Jerry Palmer and Adam Webber (#179, right) 
for fighting the WAR on 
ALS again this year at the Ironman World Championships in Kona.

 

Till next month ...... keep getting it on film !!!

 

Bmom and Bdad

Jon's mom and dad 


	Remembering Scott Werts

 
While we were in Kona we learned of the passing of ALSWARRIORPOET, Scott Werts. We were told he passed away in his sleep on September the day after another triathlete, Diane Proud, passed away.
 
Back in 2009 when we learned about Scott and subsequently went to Ironman Florida to support Scott in his attempt at another Ironman. Scott was unable to make the cutoff that day but what we remember is his courage in trying. This was Scott's original contact to us...
 
Why did you become a Blazeman Warrior? 
I am an IM finisher and recently found out that I have ALS. 

When I was diagnosed I had very little understanding of the ALS and am here to help raise awareness to fight for a cure. 

I have a 9-month-old daughter and when she gets older I want her to understand, that no matter how difficult things get, you can always find ways to give. 

I will be racing in IM Florida with Jon at my side to fight  

the fight!!!

Scott
I am also drawn back to a letter I saved from 2009...we so wanted Scott to succeed!
 

Dear WTC.... 

 

Recently a young triathlete by the name of Scott Wertz contacted us through our 
waronals.com website...Scott has ALS. Needless to say memories of 2005 came flooding back...he wants to do Ironman.
 

We all know his days are limited, especially the good days. I understand he is preparing to do Ironman Florida, the same event Jon was to do before he got the chance to fulfill his dream of going to Kona...Mr. B did go to Kona -thanks to 
you all.
 
Bob and I try to make it a point not to get involved in helping an athlete obtain #179...Scott dreams of wearing it...we wish it for him. Please consider this request...you will make this man happy and help him focus on the days ahead in a positive way.
 
The picture below is of Scott and his fam[image: image14.jpg]


ily on a trip earlier this year...Jon always said put it all on film...We heard Scott gave his Blazeman Warrior to another triathlete...we hope he is as worthy. RIP Scott Werts, Blazeman Warrior!
 
Heaven appears to be filling up with triathletes... good men and women who lived a full and healthy lifestyle...this should not be. Our thoughts are with Julie, the girls and Scott's extended family at this difficult time... 


	Chrissie Wellington and Brooks team up again for the Blazeman Foundation 

In celebration of Wellington's triumphant return to Kona, Brooks is selling 200 pairs of a limited edition "Wellington" T7 Racer. All proceeds from the shoe sales will be donated to the Blazeman Foundation for ALS, a charity created in honor of the late Jon "Blazeman" Blais, the only individual with ALS to complete an Ironman and a close friend of Wellington's.
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This special version of the ultra lightweight, flexible racing 
flat includes: 
· An early release of the new bright NightLife color that will officially launch in Feb. 2012 

· Convenient loops on tongue and heel for easy transition from bike to run 

· The British flag on the heel celebrating Chrissie's heritage 

· "War on ALS" inscription on heel area overlay in honor of Jon "Blazeman" Blais and the Blazeman Foundation 

· A special message on the sockliner wishing Chrissie good luck!

Read all about it here.

 

Jon would never have imagined that 4 years after he passed from this horrific disease the World Champion Chrissie Wellington and Brooks would be creating such ALS awareness and supporting ALS research!


	Sometimes we stumble upon the nicest blog ... from Kelly Burns Gallagher 

 


(Reprinted from Kelly's Blog, with permission) Kona Day 2011 has just officially ended 
(its 12:04 a.m. in Kona and 6:04 a.m. here on the east coast). Watching the live broadcast for 10 hours yesterday and getting up this morning the watch the 15 and 16 hour finishers coupled with the getting the logistics set for the 2012 Greater Hartford 1/4 Marathon (it looks like the race will be on March 31, 2012) and spending a lot of time on the trainer watching old Kona broadcasts got me thinking about a question I've been asked many time - "Why the Blazeman Foundation?"

Every year since 2008, the proceeds from the Greater Hartford 1/4 Marathon have gone to the Blazeman Foundation. Over the past four years we've been able to raise $14,668.40. Not a bad little number and I'd like to take the total over $20,000 in 2012. Over the course of the last four years, I've been asked several times why I decided that the Blazeman Foundation should be the beneficiary of the 1/4 Marathon. For me the answer is simple- watch the Kona broadcasts in 2005 and 2006. For those of you who haven't watched NBC's coverage, in 2005 John Blais finished Kona while battling ALS (You can watch his 2005 story here.  
In 2006, Jon came back to Kona in a wheelchair. That year Brian Breen finished Kona racing for John to help raise awareness for ALS (You can watch the 2006 coverage here.  I can't watch either year without crying. 
 

"Live more than your neighbors. Unleash yourself upon the world and go places. Go now, giggle, know, laugh, and bark at the moon like the wild dog you are. Understand that this is not a dress rehearsal, this is it, your life. Face your fears and live your dreams. Take it all in. Yes every chance you get, come close. 
And by all means, whatever you do, get it on film!" 
- Jon Blais, The Blazeman


ALS (Amyotrophic lateral sclerosis)* commonly referred to as Lou Gehrig's Disease, is a progressive degenerative disease that attacks the motor neurons, or nerve cells, in the brain and spinal cord. Motor neurons control the movement of voluntary muscles. Death of the motor neurons makes it impossible for the brain to control muscles or signal them to move. As the muscles atrophy, it results in weakness and loss of coordination. ALS is unpreventable, untreatable and incurable. ALS attacks otherwise healthy adults randomly and spontaneously. Once diagnosed, people with ALS have an average life expectancy of 2 - 5 years. After watching Jon's gutsy performances in both 2005 and 2006, I pretty much thought here's a disease that is indiscriminate in who it effects and is devastating no matter the victim. Despite the indiscriminate and devastating nature of the disease there is (was) limited on-going research and public awareness other than the fact that it was "Lou Gehrig's Disease."

That's where the Blazeman Foundation comes in. Run by Jon's mom and dad (friend them on Face Book, they're awesome), the Blazeman Foundation has a dual mission: (1) raising awareness about ALS; and (2) raising funds to be directed into cutting-edge scientific research to find treatments and an eventual cure for ALS. B Mom and B Dad tirelessly travel the country raising awareness and the funds raised by Blazeman Warriors have led to significant research breakthroughs in just the last few months. Aside from the good work it does, the Blazeman Foundation is just a fantastic organization to work with. Jon sister Jen Murphy and her family are annual volunteers at the 1/4 Marathon and there's not a dry eye in house when Jen speaks about Jon at the awards ceremony. 

I know there are lots of charitable organizations out there, but 
for me and the 1/4 Marathon, the Blazeman Foundation is a perfect fit.    
  
You can read more from Kelly's blog here.  
Thanks, Kelly, for making us smile.


	From the Battlefields ...   

Blazeman Foundation Supporter Mike Rouse, celebrating his 59th birthday on Oct. 3rd while in Kona ran 59 miles to raise funds in memory of Jon Tumilson and Jon Blais...thank you Mike for your continued support and yes, we did get it on film!
                                     
From Ironman Kona...
 
In Adam Webber's own words... reflecting on his Kona experience and wearing #179...
 
As for racing bib #179 words do not explain the honor. This week was just beyond imagination. While racing the bike segment, I saw a warrior with a Blazeman Sticker and also made contact with another sideline warrior in the run right before I met Bob at mile 9 of the run (it was a small chit chat but we all knew the meaning). I can say this much about the race...Despite 4 flats on the bike course, I never felt like I should drop out. I watched hundreds of racers pass me by but I truly feel that Jon was riding with me, pushing me forward to stay positive as he did! When I met Bob on the run he reassured me that Jon was with me on this day! The positive attitude that Jon left with everyone was with me in Kona...FREEDOM!!
 
While running I began to think of Jon and everything he went through to fight, push and survive Kona. As thoughts of Jon and my Blaizeman went through my head I would be lying if I told you I did not shed a tear. Their stories are what got me through Kona!
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                  The Webber Family post race!
 
Also, Blazeman Warriors Jerry Palmer and James Garris tandem rolled across the finish line...a sweet moment!!!
 
Jerry won the auction on the "Blazeman" painting!!! A beautiful reminder of a great event and sport...
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From Blazeman Warrior Bryan Reese...
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Bryan's story became part of a book before he became a Blazeman Warrior. Check this out and be inspired by these athletes.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Blazeman Warrior Kerry Hutchins wrote...
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Thinking of our Blazeman Warriors today and want to connect with any warriors running the Myrtle Beach ½ Marathon in February. Kerry is the wife of ALS WARRIORPOET, Phil Hutchins, who passed away last December from ALS.
                
 
Research Update from Wake Forest
Athletes competing in the Rohto Ironman 70.3 Miami triathlon on October 30, 2010, who raised money for the Blazeman Foundation for ALS helped provide funds for the current grant to support ALS research being conducted by Dr. Carol Milligan...thanks Miami 70.3 and athletes!!! 
Read all about it.
 
Save the Date: February 2012
"Decision must be instant...Commitment must be Total."
-Blazeman
 
Be a BMF Cycle organizer for our fundraising event in February...what a great time to gather a group to spin for a great cause...because you can!!!!
 
Contact Donna Dourney
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    April's Cycle Group in North Carolina!!
 
 
Upcoming Event 
for Blazeman Warrior Jenny Hansen...
Jenny Hansen turned 18 on October 24, 2011 and she will be competing in her first Ironman distance at IMAZ in November... Jenny has been raising funds for the BMF the past couple of years in honor of her former basketball Coach, Nancy, who has ALS.
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Take a moment and watch her video to see why she is so inspired!


	A Warm Welcome to our newest Warriors!
Sean Gibbons
Francois Moreau
Andy Richmond 
Greg Robinson                         
Eric Snyder                                   
 
We hope to meet you all at a race next year. In the meantime, please "remember to get it on film...and send it to Bmom!"


	Photo Gallery
Thank you so much for sharing your highlights and favorite moments from the 2011 season! But don't stop now! 
Please keep sending your photos! 

We love hearing your stories and seeing you in action!

[image: image6.jpg]


  

Adam Webber, #179, in Kona!
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Blazeman Warrior Jerry Palmer at Body Marking in Kona
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Blazeman Warrior Leanda Cave's 3rd place podium finish!
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Chrissie rolling to an amazing finish in Kona 2011
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James Garris post Blazeman Roll at the finish in Kona
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Professional triathlete Matthew Russell 
who lost his mom to ALS
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